FPC Committee Accomplishments – March 2014

Budgetary Affairs Committee: Alyson Adams

BAC met on March 13 and discussed:

- Budget Update: Tom Dana expects a carryover at year end of approximately \$227,000, which is good, but could be larger ideally. All units (other than schools) are undergoing a comprehensive budget review with the business office and Tom Dana over the next few months. Schools do this regularly.
- Dean's Budget Forum: We provided some suggestions for topics the Deans could cover for the budget forum portion of the spring faculty meeting on April 24.
- Next meeting is May 1 (April is canceled due to AERA) and we will discuss college
 wide merit procedures and last year's process and outcomes. Policies from all 3
 schools have been collected and will be reviewed.

Curriculum Committee: Nancy Waldron

The College Curriculum Committee (CCC) met on March 10, 2014.

Course actions: Conditional Approval of 1 new graduate course (EDF6XXX – Reading & Designing Qualitative Research). Two new graduate course proposals were reviewed and recycled for additional information.

Program actions: Changes in the Pre–Professional requirements for admission to the Unified Elementary ProTeach and Unified Early Childhood Programs were approved. The general rationale for the changes is to better align state, college, and university requirements for general education and pre-professional coursework, such that a larger pool of potential teacher education majors are created for recruitment to college programs, and those who are admitted may complete in a timely manner. The initial proposal was discussed at the February CCC meeting, as well as an open CCC meeting held on 2/21/2014 to solicit broader comment. Based on the discussion at both meetings the programs revised the proposal to address concerns related to a Human Development course. No other concerns were raised about the proposal.

Future CCC meeting dates: April 14, May 12.

Diversity Committee: Jann MacInnes

The Diversity Committee met on March 12, 2014. The initial focus of the meeting was the College Diversity Committee Survey of COE faculty that have retired or resigned from the COE within the past five years. Dr. Vescio volunteered to apply qualitative data analysis techniques to look for patterns and themes in the open-ended survey responses. Data collected to address the questions posed at the Committee's presentation to the FPC was also presented at the meeting. Dr. Michael Bowie presented trends in COE minority composition over the past five

years and Dr. Theresa Vernetson provided the committee with the composition of candidates in the finalist pool for tenure-track positions during the same time period. The committee meets again on April 2nd.

Faculty Affairs Committee: Tim Jacobbe

Meeting scheduled for 4/14 to discuss clinical professor titles.

Lectures, Seminars, and Awards Committee: Sevan Terzian

Reviewed awards assignment

Long Range Planning Committee: Diana Joyce

The Long Range Planning Committee met on March 21st to continue drafting a set of recommendations for search committee guidelines/policies. The committee expects to finalize the draft prior to the next April FPC committee meeting and submit the document at that time. The LRPC also would like the FPC to consider the current COE constitution language regarding searches (inserted below) as it does not address non-tenure track positions and excludes guidance on searches for directors/administrators. The current Constitution language is:

"Searches for tenure track or tenured faculty, excluding searches for directors, shall be conducted by the school in which the faculty member shall hold academic rank. The school Director shall appoint a search committee consistent with College and University guidelines for such committees. After consultation with the school faculty and Director, the search committee shall nominate at its discretion one candidate, or present a ranked or unranked list of acceptable candidates, to the Dean for approval. In those instances in which the school Director does not concur with the search committee's nomination, the school Director's dissenting report shall be forwarded to the Dean along with the search committee's nomination. In the event that the candidate(s) is unacceptable to the Dean, or declines the offer, the Dean shall request from the search committee the name(s) of other acceptable candidates."

Additionally, the LRPC discussed <u>possible</u> long-range planning topics with the Dean (e.g., addressing enrollment trends, academic analytics role in informing program considerations, needs/trends for future possible new programs). This discussion will continue at the last spring meeting and in the beginning of the fall semester.

Research Advisory Committee: Jacqueline Swank

Reviewed awards assignment

Technology and Distance Education Committee: Albert Ritzhaupt

No new business